THE CANNONS MISSIONARIES TO NOVA SCOTIA, CANADA

Psalms 107:8 "Oh that men would praise the Lord for His goodness ... to the children of men."

March 2010

Dear Fellow Helpers of the Truth:

The word "Mild" means different things to different people. The folks here would describe most of this winter as mild despite the fact that we had a two-foot snowfall at the end of December. Much of this winter the temperature has been between twenty-five and thirty-two degrees. In February we had another foot of snow at one time. So you be the judge of how mild it has been so far.

In early December, we learned that the storage company where our furniture and household items are stored had gone bankrupt. We were told that both of us would have to come to North Carolina to get it moved to another place or it would be auctioned off in January. For this reason and some other family needs, we made an emergency trip to New Bern, N.C. We left on December 16th and returned on January 6th. We praise the Lord for allowing us to get our furniture moved to a new and safer place, as well as helping Carolyn's father get settled into a nursing home. Carolyn was also able to be with her sister and help her when she had facial surgery.

When we returned in January, our youngest church member who had cancer was in the Hospital. While Dianne was ready to go home to be with her Lord Jesus Christ, she was not expecting to be so sick so soon. She died on January 29th. Dianne's funeral was a tribute to her love for the Lord and her family. This gave Joe the privilege to preach to approximately one hundred people. Please pray for Arthur and other family members who are not saved.

Lord willing, Carolyn and I will be on a brief furlough from January 6th (our 40th wedding anniversary) until the end of September. We are happy to have Brother and Sister Herchenhahn from our mission board come and fill in while we are gone. In the month of June we will be in the New Bern (Eastern N.C.) area so that we can attend the 40th anniversary of World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions. The anniversary will take place during the third week of June. The first week in July we will be with Joe's mother. After this we will be moving to upper South Carolina and will continue to be available for meetings in both North and South Carolina. If any of you would like to contact us for a meeting, you may do so by email at cannonyap@yahoo.com or by phone at 1-902-682-3311.

Your prayers are urgently needed as we look to our Lord Jesus Christ to increase our outreach and church membership.

Your missionaries,

Joe and Carolyn Cannon



E mail address <u>cannonyap@Yahoo.com</u>
World-Wide New Testament Baptist Missions
<u>info@wwntbm.com</u>
704-730-1440
P.O. Box 725, 2069 County Line Road
Kings Mountain, NC 28086

